
160 Patriots Road
East Templeton, MA 01438

Telephone: 978-894-2800
Fax: 978-894-2801

TOWN OF TEMPLETON
Capital Improvements Committee

______________________________________________________________________

From: Capital Improvements Committee

To: Select Board,
Chair, Advisory Committee, 
Town Administrator

Date: November 21st, 2023

Subject: FY24 Supplemental Recommendations

The Capital Planning Committee (hereafter the “CIC” or “Committee”) issues this supplemental 
report for FY’2024 in accordance with the Templeton Town By-laws, specifically Chapter 9-8(B).

Preface

The Committee held a meeting on November 7th, 2023, and was presented with a request from 
our Municipal Water Department for a project to replace the water mains at the intersection of 
Patriots Rd, Gardner Rd, South Main St, and North Main St in East Templeton. Scott 
Schwinger, Water Superintendent, presented this request to the CIC, explaining the background
that brought this request forward and that this project had current and continuing construction 
now in order to fit within the framework for the presently ongoing Roundabout project at said 
intersection in East Templeton, and that it required an appropriation within fiscal year 2024. The 
total cost of the project is around $600,000.00, with a request of $300,000.00 of ARPA 
(“American Rescue Plan Act”) funds to be appropriated by the Town with the remainder of the 
project cost to be paid for by the Water Department.

Recommendation

The Committee makes a positive recommendation to the Select Board for the Replacement of 
the Water Mains in East Templeton, for the amount of $300,000.00 to be utilized out of available
ARPA funds.

Respectfully Submitted,
Justice Graves, Chairman, At-Large Member
Nowell Francis, Clerk, Advisory Committee Member
Timothy Toth, Select Board Member
Cheryl Richardson, Treasurer/Collector
Holly Young, Assistant Town Administrator, Ex-officio Member
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